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DRAFT LETTER TO NATIONAL OLYMPIC COMMITTEES
Xxxxx

Secretary General

xxxxx Olympic Committee

xxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxx

Dear X

Respecting workers’ rights through the Olympics/Paralympic Games

The Olympic Charter includes “respect for universal fundamental ethical principles”, and we believe that this requires respect for the fundamental rights of the workers who make the Olympics/Paralympic Games what they are: a massive and popular festival of sport, uniting nations and promoting excellence.

At present, the supply chains which make the Games possible contain too many abuses of internationally recognised labour standards: including child and forced labour, starvation wages and dangerous and unhealthy work, discrimination and harassment of trade unionists, and the use of sub-contracting to undermine terms and conditions of employment.
As organisations of working people and human rights defenders
, we call on the INSERT COUNTRY HERE Olympic Committee to take practical steps towards respect for the fundamental rights of all workers involved in the Olympics/Paralympic Games in the run up to the London Olympics 2012 and the Rio Olympics 2016.

In particular, we would like you to:

· co-operate with respective international sports bodies to put in place mechanisms for ending abusive and exploitative practices;

· exercise demonstrable due diligence with respect to the human rights of workers performing work in connection with sporting events;

· use your influence on companies operating in their country and national team sponsors to comply with campaign demands;

· publicly disclose companies with which you have licensing, sponsorship and marketing agreements;

· require, as a contractual condition of licensing, sponsorship and marketing agreements the public disclosure of production locations and commitments that labour practices and working conditions involved in the production of licensed products comply with internationally recognized labour standards;

· require that all construction, both new and renovation, undertaken for the international event is performed by legitimate enterprises hiring workers in legally recognized employment relationships;

· require that all enterprises engaged in new construction or in the renovation of facilities for the event respect the rights of all construction workers to join and form unions and to engage in collective bargaining and that trade union representatives are provided access to all construction sites for these purposes;

· require that subcontracting or the use of temporary work agencies is not used to reduce working conditions;

· cooperate with trade unions in ensuring that health and safety laws are respected and that adequate measures are undertaken to protect the health and safety of the workers concerned; and

· require all enterprises providing services in connection with the event including vendors to conduct their activities within the appropriate legal framework designed to protect workers and to take measures to ensure that there are no obstacles to workers seeking to form or join trade unions and to collectively bargain the conditions of work.

We would like to work with you to secure these objectives, and would be happy to meet with you to consider how best to implement them. We would welcome, as a first step, an indication that you are committed to respect for the fundamental rights of the workers involved with the Olympics/Paralympic Games, and that you will work with us to ensure that the entire Olympic Movement does likewise.

Yours sincerely

[NAMES AND ORGANISATIONS]

� Or choose a better description of who is signing on to the letter
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